Wellness Council Meeting Notes

From August 20, 2018
1. Those in attendance were Tasha Raine, Bill Clark, Doug Andrew, Kim Johnston, Brett Fenton, Mary Masilionis, David Cromer, Jeannie Browning, Rita Swenson and Skylar Beam.  Absent were Rod Hasenbank, Marlene Hittle, Gina Bergin and Kathy Mickey.

2. Members reviewed the Wellness Impact Playbook and their committee assignments.
a. Nutrition:  Kathy, Tasha, Gina, Skylar, David, Brett and Bill (and Student Council)
b. Nutrition Promotion and Education: Gina, Skylar, Doug, Kathy, Mary, Brett and David

c. Physical Activity:  Skylar, Doug and Rod 
d. Integrated School Based Wellness:  Kim J, Jeannie, Marlene and Rita
e. Meeting facilitator: Tasha

f. Recorder of activities and accomplishments: Tasha
3. Skylar Beam is replacing Jeff Savage, Martin Moreno is replacing Holly Savage and we would like 2 students to be on the committee also.

4. The Wellness Council plans to apply for the BCBS grant again this year.  Last year we were able to purchase water bottle filling stations.  Skylar will work with Rita to come up with some ideas this year for the Junior High/High School.
5. Dates of the wellness council meetings for 2018-19 were reviewed, along with targeted accomplishments and agenda items.  Meeting dates are:

a. Wednesday, October 24, 2018 @ 3:00 p.m. 

b. Wednesday, January 23, 2019 @ 3:00 p.m. 
c. Wednesday, March 20, 2019 @ 3:00 p.m. 

d. Wednesday, May 15, 2019 @ 3:00 p.m.

6. 2018-19 goals were reviewed; all members received a copy of the Wellness Policy Guidelines to keep track of their progress throughout the year.  We spoke about coming up with new activities and ideas to get everyone involved.  We would like to bring back the non-smoking poster contest and provide more information about food allergies.
7. Monitoring of the Food Service Management Company will take place in October and February.  
8. Nutrition standards for all foods sold in school were discussed.  Gina, Skylar and Rod will keep track of fundraisers and administrators will give the final approval.  It was also made clear that items in the vending machine have to meet the Junior High standards of nutrition.
9. The committee agreed to donate $100 to the mileage club.
